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2. INFORMATION
2.1 The Research and Development Committee agreed the following motion, at their meeting on 8th July 2009, after a debate on the Sustainable Communities Act, which enabled authorities to put forward changes in legislation to the government which might be of benefit nationally. At the time of the debate, the Council was considering putting forward some proposals, to fit in with the deadline of 31st July. 

"RESOLVED   
that the Council’s Executive be requested to consider using the provisions of the Sustainable Communities Act 2007 to prepare a bid for the next round of applications after 31st July 2009 for the transfer of functions from Northamptonshire County Council and the Police with regard to

a) On Street Parking

b) Yellow Line Designation

c) Making of Traffic Management Orders

d) Management/Ownership of Roadside Verges

together with powers for enforcement of all of the above"

2.2
A report in respect of the above motion was referred to the Council’s Executive Committee on 9th December 2009. (See Appendix ‘H‘). At that meeting, the Executive commented as follows : 
‘It was noted that since the debate at the Research and Development Committee, significant progress had been made in the following areas:-

· On Street and yellow line parking enforcement 

· Agreement by  the County Council to delegate enforcement of On Street white line traffic orders (principally residents' parking schemes) to the Borough Council 

· A residents' parking scheme in the hospital zone to come into force in the Spring of 2010

· Preliminary discussions on localisation of some decision making on highway spending to district level
Members welcomed the progress that had been made.’

Further to the above, the Executive resolved ‘that the recommendation from the Research and Development Committee be noted and the progress made in satisfying its objectives be welcomed and reported back to the Committee.’
3. CONSULTATION AND CUSTOMER IMPACT
There has been significant consultation with the public over residents' parking in 2008-9 and the other matters have attracted significant comment from the public and from town and parish councils in recent years.

4. POLICY IMPLICATIONS
The Council is committed to working in partnership to deliver service improvements to the people of the Borough. One of the Council’s priorities has been to introduce residents' parking schemes and a further objective is to support the regeneration of the town centre, which would include improving access to on street parking 
5. FINANCIAL RESOURCE IMPLICATIONS
None arising from this report. 
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To notify the Committee with regard to the response of the Council’s Executive Committee with regard to an item forwarded to it by the Committee for consideration.





	 








RECOMMENDATION





Members note the response of the Council’s Executive Committee.


	









